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Clear Creek School District Parents, 

Teachers, and Employees 

By Colorado law, this is the annual notification to all parents, teachers, and other interested citizens of 

Clear Creek School District that the Asbestos Management Plans for each of our school buildings have been 

submitted to the Colorado Department of Health as required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act 

(AHERA) of 1986. 

These Management Plans identify the location of all known and suspected asbestos-containing material in each 

school, assess the condition of that material, and describe, as appropriate, the response actions which the District 

will take to minimize or eliminate the release of any asbestos fiber. 

The Management Plan for each school is available for public review without cost or restriction at the Facilities 

Maintenance Office located at 1125 Idaho Street, Idaho Springs, Colorado, and in the Principal's Office of each 

school. Copies of the plans, which are voluminous, can be obtained for the actual cost of reproduction. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this information, please feel free to contact Mr. Justin 

Watanabe, Facilities Supervisor. 

Sincerely, 

Karen Quanbeck 

Superintendent of Clear Creek Schools 


